Advising Task Force

April 21 Meeting Minutes
The meeting was held on Thursday, April 21 from 3-4:30 p.m. in the Alumni Room at the University Center.

In Attendance: Becky Bergman, Susan Hathaway, Linda Kurz, Jennifer Lyles, Helen Perry, Gail Metcalf Schartel and Nancy Wilkinson.  Special Guest—Annalisa Gramlich, Institutional Research Analyst.

Annalisa Gramlich prepared a summary of the various survey data available dealing with academic advising (sent to committee members April 8 and attached to this e-mail).  Overall, 6 in 10 students indicated satisfaction with advising.  The survey data however did not break down student satisfaction by academic unit nor did it provide information on why students were dissatisfied.  Annalisa will try to provide disaggregated data by academic unit.  

She noted that the Noel Levitz survey which was initially done in 2008 is currently being done now.

Tammy Welchert stepped down as co-chair of the advising task force and a new co-chair will be appointed.

The group spent some time discussing what we found on other schools websites and made note of features that might be helpful to our students.  Some of the specific comments included:

Arizona State’s major maps are well done; they are more interactive and website is easy to find; also accessible under a “changing majors” link.

Penn State has a separate advising page including an “Ask the Advisor” option.  The site serves as a resource for both students and advisors.  Other features include announcements and a calendar, alphabetical topic index, resources for advisors and advisees and a blog.

One task force member asked how students know what advisor or advising office to contact if they are not required to attend an orientation session.  Nancy will contact Admissions to get information on the current notification process.

Susan Hathaway mentioned that the School of Medicine has launched a new pre-orientation website for students.  It helps them to learn what classes their students will be taking in the summer term in order to be better prepared for advising at orientation.
The University of Pittsburg has a campus-wide orientation site.  Students are required to review program requirements and complete a form listing their top ten course choices.  The student is to bring the form to their meeting with their advisor at orientation.  The school also has a central advising website that provides a great deal of information on a number of topics.  Where policies differ it links students to the appropriate academic unit site.

It was mentioned that there should be an advising link from the Admissions website to help newly admitted students.  Also the Transfer page on the Admissions website does not include a link to information on CLEP/AP and IB scores.

In comparing UMKC’s “Current Students” page to those of other institutions, several offices/service were missing—specifically the Registrar’s Office and Cashier’s are missing.  The “Find an Advisor” link goes to the Registrar’s page.  The Registrar’s site has a great deal of information, but can be hard to find information if you do not know what you are looking for.  Need for a page that is an advisors’ tool. 
In order to make progress toward having a completed report ready in October 2011, the group is going to break into two smaller sub-committees to continue working over the summer.  One group will work on advising from a student’s prospective.  What kinds of services/set up would we want?  What types of information/websites/on-line resources would be most helpful?  The second group will look at many of the same issues, but from an advisor’s point of view.  This group will look at training and recognition.  Groups will meet about twice a month and minutes will be shared with all.

The group looking at advising from the student side currently includes: Susan Hathaway, Helen Perry, Jennifer Lyles and Gail Metcalf Schartel.  They will meet on Thursday, May 12 from 3-5 p.m. in room 4302 of the Health Services Building.

Those looking at advising from the advisor’s perspective include: Becky Bergman, Linda Kurz and Nancy Wilkinson.  They will meet on Tuesday, May 10 from 3-5 p.m. in the Brookside Room, AC.
Regular meetings with the entire taskforce will resume in August. Meetings have been the third week of the month, but to avoid walk-in review week we will meet on Thursday, August 11 from 3-5 p.m. in the Plaza Room, Administrative Center.
